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“I declare, that to the best of my knowledge at the present time, that the information and/or 
recommendations contained in the attached document are true and correct.”   
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Paul Supple 
Environmental Business Manager 
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 STATION #11266 QUARTERLY GROUND-WATER STATUS REPORT 
 
Facility: #11266 Address: 1541Park Street, Alameda, California 
Environmental Business Manager: Mr. Paul Supple   
Consulting Company/Contact Person: Broadbent & Associates, Inc.(BAI)/Rob Miller & Tom Venus 

(530)566-1400 
Consultant Project No.: 06-08-658 
Primary Agency/Regulatory ID No.: Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) 

ACEH Case #RO0000318 
 
WORK PERFORMED THIS QUARTER (Fourth Quarter 2008): 

1. Prepared and submitted the Third Quarter 2008 Status Report. 
2. Prepared and submitted Work Plan for Soil & Ground-Water Investigation (BAI, 12/15/2008).   
3. No environmental work was conducted at the site during the Fourth Quarter of 2008. 

 
WORK PROPOSED FOR NEXT QUARTER (First Quarter 2009):  

1. Prepared and submitted this Fourth Quarter 2008 Status Report (contained herein). 
2. Upon ACEH approval, implement Work Plan for Soil & Ground-Water Investigation. 

 
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
 Case closure was requested on 21 February 2003 from ACEH.  In a letter dated 7 July 2006, 
ACEH requested rehabilitation, redevelopment, ground-water monitoring and sampling of the onsite 
monitoring wells to resume the site closure process.  A summary of well rehabilitation/redevelopment, 
and ground-water monitoring and sampling results were presented in the Third Quarter 2006 Ground-
Water Monitoring Report (BAI, 25 October 2006).  In a letter dated 16 October 2008, ACEH requested 
confirmation soil sampling and contaminant source area characterization, including submittal of a soil and 
water investigation work plan by 15 December 2008.  On 15 December 2008, BAI submitted the 
requested Work Plan for Soil & Ground-Water Investigation.  BP is currently awaiting comments from 
ACEH to this submittal.  For reference, a Ground-Water Elevation Contour and Analytical Summary Map 
from Third Quarter 2006 is provided as Drawing 1.   
 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
 
Drawing 1 Ground-Water Elevation Contour and Analytical Summary Map, 24 August 2006, 

Former BP Service Station #11266, 1541 Park Street, Alameda, California 
 




